Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
Please details how many homeless people have been given transport to leave the local authority under your “reconnection policy” in the five years. Please provide data in an annualised format (2014,2015,2016,2017,2018 so far)
· 2014 – 112
· 2015 – 118
· 2016 – 95
· 2017 – 97
· 2018 – 75
Of these transportation tickets, please detail:

How many were one-way train tickets. 
This information is not recorded, only flights are recorded as to a method of transport, therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The destination to where people were sent, if possible.  
Please find attached.
The gender and age of the person travelling, if possible. 
Age is not recorded; therefore, this acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Gender has been included on the attachment.
The reason for the reconnection, if possible. 
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

Whether the local authorities performed a follow-up with each person given transport under the “reconnection policy”.
A follow up is not part of the reconnection policy. The reconnection policy focuses on a structured return of an individual who is owed a duty, or who has confirmed family/friends to return to in another authority/country of origin.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall, 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

